
First Sunday of Lent – February 18th , 2024 

 

Welcome to St. Andrew  
the Apostle Parish 

Bulletin  Articles  are DUE  by:   
12p.m. on Tuesday.  

Please submit all announcements in  
“PDF” or  ‘WORD” Format to:  
bulletin@standrewsv.org 

MEMORIAL OPPORTUNITY 

You may memorialize a loved one in our Prayer 
Garden by purchasing a brick and having it engraved 
with their name. The cost is only $200, and it will be 
placed in our beautiful Prayer Garden.  
Call Kate at the Parish Office for more information  
at 520-458-2925. 

 

Please join us for Bible Study  each week in 
Madonna Hall. Come and learn with us!  

 

      Tuesday mornings:  9:45-11:00 a.m. 
      Wednesday evenings: 7:00-8:00 p.m. 

Please visit our website, www.standrewsv.org 
and go to the “resources” tab and select  
“On-line giving”.  It’s easy, fast and secure. 

 
 
 

Read the bulletin online @ www.standrewsv.org 

 

Find us on the Web: 
www.standrewsv.org 
 

View our daily and Sunday Masses on- line  

 
 

Sign up for our St. Andrew's weekly update!  Text the letters StAndrewSV to 84576  

With open hearts we welcome all who 
have come to the house of the Lord. If you 
are new to the parish, please take time to 
stop by the office and register.  
Once registered, this implies that you will 
participate with our faith community at 
Sunday Liturgy and return to the Lord by 
sharing your time, talent, and treasure 
with His Church. 

 
 

Thank You  
For Your  

Will to Give 
 
 

Your gift will support our life of payer,  
and our prayer will be the gift we offer in  

return to support you and your loved ones. 
 

FORM OF BEQUEST FOR A WILL: 
I give, devise, and bequeath to Saint Andrew 
the Apostle Parish, 800 Taylor Dr. Sierra 
Vista, AZ 85635, a corporation organized and 
existing under the laws of the State of  
Arizona… (here state the amount of money or 
description of the property willed). 

 

When you scan this   
QR Code you are able to  

make a donation to 
Parish’s general fund.  
A receipt  will be sent  

to you via e-mail.  
This will be your only  

record, so please keep it. 
 

Thank you so much for 
your generosity! 
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Office Hours 
 

Monday—Friday 
9:00 a.m.—5:00 p.m. 

 

CLERGY 
 

Fr. Gregory P. Adolf -Pastor 
fr.greg@standrewsv.org 
Fr. Rob Neske- Parochial Vicar 
fr.rob@standrewsv.org 
Fr. Samuel Jandeh, VC-Parochial Vicar 
fr.samuel@standrewsv.org 
Deacon Mike Denton 
deaconmike@standrewsv.org 
Deacon John Klein 
jklein@diocesetucson.org 
Deacon Joe Kushner 
joekiii@hotmail.com 
Deacon Bill Polakowski 
bsaski@live.com 
Deacon Lauro Teran 
Deaconlaurot@standrewsv.org 

 

MINISTRY 
Genevieve Rivera 
Director Religious Education 
Genevieve@standrewsv.org 
Deacon Mike Denton 
Adult Christian Initiation 
deaconmike@standrewsv.org 
Rebecca Williams  
Music Director 
rbwilliams_tbtg@msn.com 
Deacon Bill Polakowski 
Youth Ministry, Life Teen, Edge 
bsaski@live.com 
Ilse Garcia 
Social Media Coordinator 
socialmedia@standrewsv.org 

                    
 STAFF 

Kate Callender  
Business Manager 
kate@standrewsv.org 
Lupita Tera n  
Executive Assistant 
lupita@standrewsv.org 
Gloria Castan eda 
Office Assistant 
gloria@standrewsv.org 
Rosie Bernal 
Office Assistant 
rosie@standrewsv.org 
Ben Horner  
Maintenance Technician 
Michael Prostka 
Maintenance Technician 
Mark Williams  
Groundskeeper 

 

MASS TIMES 
  

SUNDAY 
  8:00 a.m.,10:00 a.m. 
12:00 p.m. (Spanish)                
5:00 p.m. -Life Teen 

 

Monday- Friday  
Daily Mass 

9:00 a.m. & 12:05 p.m.  
 

Saturday   
9:00 a.m. &  

Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
 

LIVESTREAMING MASS 
 Monday to  

Saturday 9 a.m.  
Sunday  

10 a.m. & 12 p.m. 
 

GOOD SHEPHERD   
MISSION (Route 82, west 

of Mustang Corners) 
 

Saturday 
6:30 p.m. Vigil Mass 

Confession: Before Mass 
 

CLASSES 
Adult Christian Initiation     

Deacon Mike Denton 
If you are interested in learning 

more about our Catholic Faith and 
or becoming a Catholic,   
call the Parish Office. 

  
Religious Education 

Genevieve Rivera 
Faith formation prepares students  
Pre-K-12 for the Sacraments of 

Reconciliation, 1st Holy Communion 
and Confirmation. This is a 

comprehensive program in which 
students will continue to learn 

about our practices and beliefs as  
Roman Catholics. 

 

Teen Sacraments 
Deacon Bill  Polakowski 

If your teenager is in need of  
Confirmation or another Sacrament, 

contact the Parish Office. 
 

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMS 
Reconciliation 

Monday - Saturday morning 
30 minutes before ALL MASSES 
Saturday from 8:15 -    8:55 a.m. 

3:30 - 4:55 p.m. 
Sunday from 7:30 -7:55 a.m. 

4:30 -    4:55 p.m.  
Or anytime by appointment. 

 

Baptism 
Parents requesting baptism for their 
children are required to:  
 Pre-register at the Parish Office.    
 Bring a copy of the child’s birth 

certificate. 
 Parents and Godparents are 

required to attend one baptism   
prep class. 

 
Held on the first Tuesday of the of 
the month in  English, last Tuesday 
of the month in Spanish. 

 

Marriage  
Please make arrangements at the     

Parish Office six months in advance. 
 

Anointing of the Sick: 
1st Friday of each month after the    
9:00am and 12:05pm Masses or as   
needed by calling the Parish Office. 

             
LIBRARY HOURS 

     Tuesday   10:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m. 
Thursday 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 
Sunday 9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 

St. Andrew the Apostle Roman Catholic Church 
 800 Taylor Drive, Sierra Vista, AZ 85635 Phone (520) 458-2925   Fax (520) 452-0235—www.standrewsv.org   

“I will make you fishers of men” 
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DID YOU KNOW….  
 
 

that next weekend we will be welcoming home Father  
Anthony Corcoran, one of our Parish’s seven “Priest-Sons” 
now serving the Church? 
Jesuit Father Anthony Corcoran, 59, is the Apostolic  
Administrator (missionary-bishop) of Kyrgyzstan in Central 
Asia. His appointment in 2017 came after serving the 
Church for 21 years in Russia, mainly in Siberia. The son of 
the late, beloved Bob and Elaine Corcoran, Fr. Anthony was 
the Vicar General (1999-2008) in Novosibirsk and Jesuit  
Major Superior in Moscow (2009-2017). The last time that 
Father Anthony was ‘home’ with us at St. Andrew’s was in 
2018!  
Christianity in Kyrgyzstan dates back to 14th- and 15th-
century Franciscan missionaries and, before that, to  
Nestorian settlers along the Silk Road. The first official  
Catholic parish was established in 1969. Pope St. John Paul II 
assigned the country to the Society of Jesus in the 1980s.  
Today, six priests and four nuns serve a community of  
between 600 and 1,500 Catholics nationwide. As a former 
republic of the Soviet Union, the Russian language is spoken 
throughout Kyrgyzstan. Like Siberia, the Catholic community 
in Kyrgyzstan includes many descendants of Communism’s 
victims. Kyrgyzstan is a majority-Muslim country. 
On previous visits Father Anthony has shared powerful  
testimonies about the movement of the Holy Spirit among 
people in Central Asia and has stretched our imaginations to 
the other side of the world.  
Asked in an interview what still surprises him about the 
Church, Pope Francis replied, “The faith of the holy People 
of God. There is a form of hidden holiness in the Church. 
There are heroes who set off on missions.” 
We would whole-heartedly agree with Pope Francis and 
have enormous respect and love for the Missionaries that 
we are privileged to partner with – around the world, and 
with our own Fr. Samuel’s ‘Via Christi Community’, 
‘missioning’ among us! 
Father Anthony will be present to preach at most of next 
weekend’s Masses – and you will not want to miss the  
experience of being with one of the “heroes” of our Faith! 
Come and “welcome home” Fr. Anthony Corcoran! 
A special Collection will be taken at all of the Masses to  
support the Church in Kyrgyzstan! 
 
A word of thanks to all who contributed so generously to 
the Ash Wednesday Collection for the San Solano Missions, 
serving the Native American O’Odahm Reservation west of 
Tucson! 
Because of your generosity, we were able to send $6500 to 
the Franciscan Fathers and Brothers serving the San Solano 
Missions! Thank you, so much! 

 
 

 
WEEKLY  OFFERING 

  
St. Andrew: $ 13,275  
Good Shepherd: $115 
 

February 6th 

 

 

Saints and Observances for  
the week of February 18th, 2024 

 

Monday:      
President’s Day 

 

Wednesday :                  
St. Peter Damian, Bishop and Doctor 

of the Church 
 

Thursday:  
The Chair of St. Peter the Apostle 

 

Friday: 
St. Polycarp, Bishop and Martyr 
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Saturday, February 17th  

 9:00AM 
+Rica Naputi Ana Naputi 
+Frank Yanko Bowling Family 

 5:00PM 
+Johnny Gastelo Eugenia Gonzales 
+Robert Wooley Cammack Family 
 6:30PM GSM 
+Sylvia Gonzales Family 
  

SUNDAY,  February 18th  

 8:00AM 
+Frances Collazo Pete Collazo 
+Roberto Aguilar Roberto Aguilar Jr. 

 10:00AM 
Paulina Gonzalez Leon Family 
Veronica Leon Leon Family 
+Shirley White Ramey Family 

 12:00PM 
   Las Comunidades de San Andrés y  La Misión del Buen Pastor 
+Claudia Heribe Familia 
+Teresa & +Alejandra Duarte  Familia 

 5:00PM 

+Lincoln Schneider Jackie Pflipsen 
Maria Montaño Durazo Family 

Monday, February 19th  

 9:00AM 
+Albert McGlynn Gerladine McGlynn 
+Jay Sellner Dean Paparella 

 12:00AM 
+All Souls in Purgatory Wolf Family 
+Rita Desgrossillier Charles Desgrossillier 

Tuesday, February  20th  

 9:00AM 
+Lincoln Schneider Pauline Fredericks 
+Pete Castillo Ilona & Larry Powers 

 12:00PM 
+Lincoln Schneider Friend 
+Geraldine Flores  Ramon & Frances Trujillo 

Wednesday,  February 21st  

 9:00AM 

+Connie Vildusea Doris Combs and Family 
+Ricardo & Adriana Novoa Eliza Novoa 
 12:00PM 
+Don Wolf Wolf Family 
Nicholas Kjolsrud Julia Anyanwu 

Thursday, February 22nd   

 9:00AM 
+Lincoln Schneider Diane & Glenn McDaniel 
+Dennis Mahoney Mahoney Family 
 12:00PM 
Margarita Morales Castañeda Family 
Ricardo & Adriana Novoa Eliza Novoa 

Friday, February 23rd   

 9:00AM 

+Earl & +Inez Brines Joe & Fran Abel 

Sr. Joellen & Sr. Doris Dcn. Lauro & Lupita 

 12:00PM 

+Carey N. Mills 6th Anniversary 
+Gilbert Saldana Gloria Castañeda 

Saturday, February 24th  

 9:00AM 
+Claire Kjolsrud Alex & Megan Kjolsrud 
+Ana Thelma Romero Santana Family 
+Raquel Jimenez Santana Family 

 5:00PM 
+Lincoln Schneider Esthela Quiles 
+Marc Kane Kane Family 
 6:30PM GSM 
All Babies’ Souls Friend 
  

SUNDAY,  February 25th  

 8:00AM 
+John Malarchik Bea Reese 
+Bill Seyfer Frank & Karen 

 10:00AM 
+Jose Pedro & +Ana Alicia Montaño Durazo Family 
Myrna Schwartz Bowling Family 

 12:00PM 
Familia Terán Grijalva Hermanos Garcia 
+Li Ding Holland Family 
+Osbaldo Muñoz Familia Garcia Muñoz 

 5:00PM 
   The Communities of  St. Andrew & Good Shepherd Mission 
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CATHOLIC QUIZ: This week’s Question: “Why the Lenten fast from meat on Fridays?” 
 

The Answer to Last Week’s Question: “What is the Penitential Observance of Lent?”  
Historically, Lent was the retreat-like final preparation for catechumens, those being  
initiated into the Church at the Easter Vigil. At a later time, it also became a period of 
fasting and prayer for those, who through serious sin, had been excluded from  
Communion and were doing public penance for those sins, so that they could be  
re-admitted to Communion at Easter. Naturally enough, it became a time of spiritual  
renewal for all the Faithful – inspired by the conversion of the catechumens and the  
‘re-conversion’ of the excommunicated. The whole Church came to adapt Lent as a 
‘penitential season’, whereby all of the Faithful imitated the catechumens, in their desire 
for full-participation and inclusion, and the penitents, in their sorrow for the choosing of 
sin, and their ‘reconciliation’ with God and the Church.  

 

If you would like to be as smart as the “Quiz Master” — you can purchase a copy of the Catholic Source 
Book, available in the Parish Office. 

SOUL FOOD: 
“When we ‘cast our bread upon the waters’, we can presume that someone downstream, whose face we 
may never see, will benefit by our action, just as we enjoy the gifts sent to us from a donor upstream.”                                                               
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               - Maya    Angelou  (1928-2014) 

Your   HELP IS NEEDED! 
 

We are in need of a permanent Sacristan 
for the Sunday  

8:00 a.m. and 10:00 a.m. Masses.  
 

 
 

If you feel called to serve at Mass and assist the Priest, please call the office, 
and let us know!  We will provide the training. This is a very beautiful  

ministry, and a true gift to be able to serve and assist the Priest at the altar. 

 

  

The parish office will be closed Monday,  
February 19th in observance of  

PRESIDENT’S DAY.  
We will reopen Tuesday, Feb. 20th at 9 a.m. 

 La clase pre-bautismal para  
Papás y Padrinos será el  

martes, 27 de febrero  
a las 7 p.m. en la Igesia  

The English class for Baptism    
preparation for parents and  

Godparents will be   
Tuesday, March 5th   
at 7 p.m. in the Church. 



First Sunday of Lent – February 18th , 2024 

 

From Your Parish Library  
 
Remember as we begin this Holy Lenten Season that the Library is a great resource.   
We have compiled a special display oriented to Lent but also have thousands of other 
books, DVDs and CDs to help you respond to God’s call to self-examination and growth 
in our Faith. Please take a few minutes after Sunday Mass to visit the Library and find a  
treasure to accompany you during this season.  We are also open on Tuesday and 
Thursday mornings between 10 and noon.  

 

THE ANNUAL LENTEN FISH FRY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Doors open at 4:00 PM and we will serve until 7:00 PM  
every Friday until the 22nd of March.   

 

All your favorites will be on hand:  
 

 Fried and Baked Cod, Butterfly Shrimp, Clam Chowder, French Fries, Cole Slaw and Rolls and Butter 
with NO increase in costs from last year.  Plan to attend Stations of the Cross and, either before or after 
Stations, drop over to the Columbian Hall for a great fish dinner with your fellow parishioners, friends, 
and neighbors!   Your Knights, Bishop Salpointe Council 4584 of the Knights of Columbus, are waiting 

to welcome you to an evening of good food and fellowship.    

 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS 
 

Each Friday of lent 
February 23rd,  

march 1st, 8th, 15, and 22nd 

 
 

5:30p.m. in English 
 6:00p.m. in Spanish 

Viacrucis 
 
 

Todos los Viernes de cuaresma 
Febrero 23, marzo 1, 8, 15 y 22 

 

5:30p.m. en inglés 
   6:00p.m. en español 
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ST. ANDREW’S PARISH 
Monday, March 11th 4p.m. —7p.m. 

  
 
 

Our Lady of the Mountains 
Thursday, March 21st at 5:30p.m.—7 p.m. 

  
 

LENTEN RETREAT WITH JESSE ROMERO 
 

Join us for this profound and riveting Lenten Retreat at  
Our Lady of the Mountains Parish Hall on 

 Monday, February 26 from 6:00pm to 9:00pm in English & 

Tuesday, February 27 from 6:00pm to 9:00pm in Spanish.  

Walk away refreshed and renewed in our faith  

as we prepare for the Resurrection of Christ. 
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El Grupo del  Rosario  
Hispano los invita a rezar con 

ellos, todos los lunes  
a las 7 p.m. en  

la Capilla de  
la Divina Misericordia. 

 
 
 
 

Acompáñenos cada  
 miércoles a las 7 p.m.  

a las noches de Alabanza en  la 
Capilla de  

la Divina Misericordia  

OFFICE OF VOCATIONS             
 

“I establish My covenant with you.” If in you’re listening to the Lord you are sensing the invitation to follow 
Christ as a priest, sister, or brother, talk to your priest or to Deacon Bill at:  bsaski@live.com 
 
”Establezco mi pacto contigo” Si al escuchar al Señor sientes la invitación a seguir a Cristo como sacerdote, 
hermana o hermano, hable con su Sacerdote o comuníquese con el Diácono Lauro Terán al correo  
electrónico:  deaconlaurot@standrewsv.org 

TOGETHER  WE  CAN   SAVE CATHOLIC  EDUCATION…  AND IT WON’T  COST  YOU  A  DIME! 
 

Under Arizona law, taxpayers may contribute their tax liability to a parochial school. 
This costs you nothing and you receive a dollar-for-dollar tax credit against your Arizona 
income tax liability. Your dollars can go to the State of Arizona or to support Catholic 
education through CTSO. Brochures are available  in the parish office  or visit the CTSO 
website at    www.ctso-tucson.org.  for online giving. 

 

Make your contribution by April 15, 2024, for the 20234 tax year. 

 

Do you get tongue-tied before the 
Blessed Sacrament?  Do you often find 
that song lyrics do a better job of  
saying what you would like to convey to 
the Lord?  Do you sing or turn to music 
when you are troubled?  Then, this 
event is for you!   
Please join Kate Callender, one of our  
Parish musicians, for an informal, but  
prayer-filled time of praise, pleading, 
and acknowledging broken-ness 
through songs.  Kate has compiled a 
list of her favorites that she turns to 
when struggling, petitioning, pleading, 
or crying out in joy!   
All are welcome - including those of 
you who love to sing but can’t carry a 
tune!  This event is offered at two 
times:   
 
Thursday, February 29th at 3:00 p.m. in 
the Church and Thursday, March 21st at 

6:30 p.m. in the Church 

 
 

mailto:email@address.com
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S C A M   A L E R T 
 
 
 

NO ONE from St. Andrew’s Parish including the office 
staff nor the clergy will e-mail, call, text or 
communicate in any manner for solicitation of funds.  
 If you receive an e-mail or text message requesting 
funds on behalf of Fr. Greg or anyone connected with 
the Parish, delete it immediately. Never give your 
personal information to anyone regardless of who they 
say they are. Scammers prey upon parishioners and 
are active in our area. 

R E P O R T   A B U S E     

Call 911 
 

• Call law enforcement to make a report. 
• If the abuse happened in Arizona, call the Police or 

Sheriff’s  Office in the specific area. 
• If the abuse happened in any other state, call the  
        Police or Sheriff’s Office in the specific area of that         
                   state. 
• Call the diocese in which the abuse happened. 
 

 If the abuse happened in the Diocese of Tucson, call 
the Victim Assistance Program of the Diocese of Tucson 
at 520-623-0344  (1-800-234-0344 in Arizona) and/or the 
Office of Child, Adolescent and Adult Protection of the   
Diocese of Tucson at 520-838-2513. 
 
 

https://www.diocesetucson.org/reportabuse 

Celebrating 2024 Marriage Anniversaries 
 

Bishop Edward Weisenburger will celebrate a special Mass for 
Marriage Anniversaries for couples that have received the  

Sacrament of Holy Matrimony and are celebrating the  
following anniversaries:  

1st – 5th  - 10th - 25th - 50th - 60th or longer 
 

Sunday, March 3, 2024, at 2:30 PM at St. Augustine Cathedral.  
He will be available before the Mass to have pictures   taken with each cou-

ple.   
More information to follow     upon registration.  

 

PLEASE REGISTER BY:  
Wednesday, February 21, 2024 

  
 

With QR Code 
 

 
 

Or ONLINE REGISTRATION: https://forms.office.com/r/KmvdLX6Kbi 
 
 If you have any questions, contact Ofelia James ojames@diocesetucson.org 

  Adult Confirmation Prep 
 

If you are an unconfirmed, Catholic adult (18+) that needs the Sacrament of 
Confirmation and all the graces that flow from it, please contact the Parish 
Office at 520-458-2925 or Deacon Bill Polakowski at 520-266-9393 to sign up 
for classes to prepare you to receive the Sacrament.  Please verify you are  
registered with the parish and that we have your Baptismal and 1st Holy  
Communion certificates.   
 

Classes will start the 2nd Wednesday of Lent (February 21st) and run for 5 sessions.   
Confirmation will be at 5 PM, April 14th at St. Andrews.  

https://forms.office.com/r/KmvdLX6Kbi
mailto:ojames@diocesetucson.org
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10 Tips for Making the Lenten Season More Meaningful 
 
 
1) Slow Down – Set aside 10 minutes a day for silent prayer or meditation. It will revitalize your            

body and your spirit. 
2) Read a good book – You could choose the life of a saint, a spiritual how  -to, an inspirational 

book or one of the pope’s new books. 
3) Be kind – Go out of your way to do something nice for someone else every day. 
4) Get involved – Attend a Lenten lecture or spiritual program. 
5) Volunteer at your parish – Whether it’s the parish fish fry, cleaning the church or helping with 

the food drive, it will give you a chance to help others. 
6) Reach out – Invite an inactive Catholic to come with you to receive ashes on Ash Wednesday, 

or come to Stations of the Cross, Confession or Mass   with you anytime during Lent. 
7) Pray – Especially for people you don’t like and for people who don’t like  you. 
8) Tune out – Turn off the television and spend quality time talking with family  members or 

friends. 
9) Clean out closets – Donate gently used items to the St. Vincent de Paul Society. 
10)Donate – Pick a Catholic mission and decide how you can help by sending money, clothing or                                            
                supplies. 
                                                                                                         
 

     www.simplycatholic.com 

Belief in Books  
 

Reading Discussion Group for Adults 
 

Tuesday, March 19th, 2024, from 7:00-8:00 PM 
Parish Library  

 

Welcome spring with a thoughtful discussion of Sr. Joyce Rupp's spiritual memoir, Walk in a 
Relaxed Manner: Life Lessons from The Camino. According to Amazon.com, "At age 60 
Rupp didn't know what she was getting into when she began a 47-day pilgrimage along the 
Camino de Santiago in Spain...Joined by her walking friend Tom, a retired pastor, Joyce 
learned lessons that can help all of us travel on life's up-and-down journey with more grace 
and lightness." 
 

Participants purchase their own book or check it out from a library.  
 
Facilitators: Kevin O'Brien and Mary B. Coyle.  
Email anamcharacompaion.com for more information. 

Are you looking for a way to  
enrich your prayer life? 

 
Come join us every Tuesday afternoon 
at 3:00pm in St. Andrew the Apostle 

Church to pray: 
 

 The Divine Mercy Chaplet 
 The Seven Sorrows Rosary 
 The Golden Arrow Prayer 
 The Litany of the Month  
 
All materials and Rosaries are provided 
free of charge! 

 

Spiritual Direction 
 

Would you enjoy having a companion on your faith 
journey?  Someone to walk with you in wonder?   
 
Then visit https://anamcharacompanion.com to find 
out more about spiritual direction.  Face to face and 
Zoom appointments are available.  
 
Questions?  Email Mary Bridget Coyle at. 
 soulfriendmbc@outlook.com for more  
information. 
 

file:///E:/EXT/3L/Belief%20in%20Books%20Rupp%2019%20March%2024%20for%20Bulletin%20(002).docx#_top#_top
https://anamcharacompanion.com
mailto:soulfriendmbc@outlook.com
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For Our Troops, Their Families and Our County 
 

A. Norma Alaniz, Luis A. Amaya, John Amarillas, 
Armando Asahan Jr., Alfred Arellaga, Samantha 
Aguilar, James R. Andersen, Erik P. Arellano 

B. Mattua Bright, Anthony Benson, Sahib Buksh, Spencer 
Barnett, Aaron Beckman, Mark Bennett, Tim Boss,   
Brian Baker, Julian Bucher 

C. Anthony M. Calabrese, Andrew Calbick, Nick 
Callender, Cody Carey, Ruth Cruz, Victor J. Carreras,  
Luis Castro, Nicole Chevalier, Brian Cline, Michael 
Collins, Francisco Contreras, Andrew Cook, Kelsie 
Cook 

D. Stephen Daniels, Francisco Dorame, Josh Diringer, 
Dan Duarte, Jr., Carmichael Dumlao,  James Diaz, 
Nichole Diaz, Nathan Jr. Diaz, Ernesto de la Cruz Jr. 

E. Edward T. England 
F. Michael Foster, Angel Felix, Angelina Felix, Matthew 

Farkas, Jordan Francis, Joe Flores, Richard Farley, 
Michael Fletcher, Iann Flores 

G. Joseph Guerrero, Alex Guerrero, Barry Garman, 
Emilio Gonzalez, Brian Greszler, James Gilbertson, 
Johnny Garcia 

H. Jose Hernandez, Thomas Herrera, Adam Hilbert 
I. Jeremy Ireland 
J. Tony Jefferson 
K. Ruth Kelly, Coleman Kjolsrud, John M. Kostur  
L. Sergio S. Lopez, Forrest Lapp, Richard Lara, Brendan 

Libby, Mark Lesak, Miguel A. Lopez, Michael 
Langness, Garrett Lehr, Cody Lowell  

M. Norbert R. Mendiola, Frank Martinez, Anita Lee 
Mann, Christine McDonald, Ramon Machado, 
Emiliano Martinez, Sean Malarchik, Michael J. 
Manning, David Munoz Jr. 

N. Brianna Nevitt, David J. Nevitt, Adrian Nuñez 
O. Charmayne Ortega, Pablo Otero, Maximiliano Olivas 
P. Steven Perry, Donald Paul, Christopher Perry, Carmen 

Paglio, Jonathan Perry, Dakota Pierce 
Q. Eduardo Quiroz, Zach Quintana, Lenin Quiroz 
R. Antonio Razo, Tashawnna Reddick, Felix Rivera, Brian 

& Neil Rice, Jesús Renteria, Jamey Roy, Bryan Rego, 
Tyler Ruiz, Reagan Russell 

S. Clifford Souza, Andres Silva, Jose Maria Soto, James 
Serna, Brendon Street, Ryan Santos, Brian Stansbury, 
Charles Stokes, Mario Manuel Saenz, Adam Stewart, 
Nicole Stengel, Corey Stengel, Esty Serino 

T. Avery Teas 
V. Adrian R. Villicana, Charles Kevin Vance, Gianne Carlo 

Vance, Nicholas Valdez 
W. Rex Walters Sr., Eric Walter, Alex Watson, Rob White, 

Mike & Glen Warren, William Whitley, Steven Wilson, 
Denise Wasserstrom 

MINISTRY DIRECTORY 
 
Adoration : Lydia Corral 520.236.5261 
Adult Christian Initiation: Deacon Mike Denton 520.458.2925 
Altar Servers: Deacon. John Klein 520.458.2925 
Altar Society: Carol Cooke 520.227.7795 
AL-ANON– Via ZOOM: Joan B. 520.378.0209 
AL-ANON– In Person-: Betina G. 520.456-5550 
Alcoholic Anonymous: Paul L. 562.508.2496 
American Heritage Girls: Beth Kelly 520.456.6241 
Annulments: Deacon John Klein 520.458.2925 
Audio/Visual: Victor Martinez 520.220.0279  
Bereavement: GriefShare (non-denominational) 520-458-2925 
Building Committee: Maryann Hockstad 520.456.5555 
Carmelite Community: Helen Garcia 520.591.0278 
Charismatic Prayer Group: Phil O’Brien 520.459.0669 
Church Cleaning Group: UnBun Denton 520.895.9576 
Cursillo: Tony Moreno 520.249.8781 
Detention Ministry: Lupita Terán 520.458.2925 
Dir. Religious Ed: Genevieve Rivera 520.458.2925 
Eucharistic Ministers: Dcn. Bill Polakowski 520.266.9393 
Fil Am Club: Dorothy Carampatan 480.258.1070 
Finance/Parish Council: Linda Klein 520.266.0188 
Funeral Receptions: Imelda Castillo 520.458.2925 
Gift Shop: Lupita Terán 520.458.2925 
Hijos de Maria: Patricia Ortega 940.273.4330 
Home/Hospital Euch. Ministry: Gloria Castañeda 520.458.2925 
Hospitality Ministers: Bob Oates 520.378.1255 
Kino Hall: Maryann Hockstad 520.456.5555 
Knights of Columbus: Doug Jacques 650-580.6966 
Ladies of St. Andrew: Fran Cassidy 520.803.0298 
Lectors: Frances Lal 520.236.3015 
Legion of Mary: Karen Harper 520.234.2777 
Legion of Mary (Spanish): Maria Snyder 520.678.4459 
Library: Katie Gabel 520.255.0912 
Life Teen Choir: Ron Rivera 520.266.3125 
Men’s Prayer Group: Steve Conroy 520.266.0558 
Ministry Schedule: Hector & Pearlie Natal 520.456.0272 
Moms of Mercy: Elizabeth Dicky 520.227.3983 
Music Director: Rebecca Williams 520.234.0888 
Marriage Preparation: Deacon. Mike Denton 520.458.2925 
Narcotics Anonymous: James 520.335.5999 
Perpetual H.A Prayer Group: Rexie DeVries 520.378.0230 
Pack 464, Cub Scouts: Beth Kelly 520.456.6241 
Parish Nurse: Kyle White 520.456.7330 
Prayer Line: Office Staff 520.458.2925 
Quinceañeras: Lupita Terán 520.458.2925 
Rosary Making Group: Maria Evans 520.458.2925 
Social Concerns: Linda Klein 520.803.0956 
Social Media Coordinator: Ilse Garcia 520.458.2925 
St. Joseph’s Youth Camp: Imelda Castillo 520.459.8965 
St. Paul’s Street Evangelization: Jude Nicholson 520.508.7301 
St. Vincent de Paul Society: Pauline Fredericks 520.234.5788 
St. Vincent Food Bank: Stan Garner 520.458.0500 
Troop 464, Boy Scouts: Eric Lyle 520.227.8009 
VICaP: Bob Oates 520.378.1255 
Youth Ministry: Deacon Bill Polakowski 520.266.9393 
Youth Choir: Rebecca Williams 520.234.0888 
Web Ministry: Ilse Garcia 520.458.2925 
Wedding Coordination: Ann Lund 520.227.3179 



First Sunday of Lent – February 18th , 2024 

 


